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Chapter Social November 16 at Mayflower Restaurant, 3742 SW Durham-Chapel Hill Drive in Durham. 
Dinner 6:30, Gathering 7:30 



 

 

 

 

 
 

Directors 
Jerry & Dale Hyde 

jerryhyde@frontier.com 
919-384-5542 

 

Assistant Director 
Open 

 

Ride Programmer 
Gary Harris 

preciouswings387@gmail.com 
336-639-0835 

 

Educators 
Sid & Terry Chambers 

sidchambers@nc.rr.com 
919-946-0083 

 

Membership Enhancement 
Coordinator 
Dan Eakright 

daneakright@gmail.com 
919-451-3020 

 

Treasurer 
Terry Chambers 

principal@gormancbc.org 
919-598-7843 

 

Care Bear 
Teresa Long 

teresajlon58@gmail.com 
336-380-1505 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Fun Coordinator 
Diana Temple 

dianatemple21@gmail.com 
919-602-9955 

 

Ways and Means 
Rex & Diana Temple 
nch2cdrex@aol.com 

919-528-0503 
 

Couple of the Year 
Open 

 

Welcoming Committee 
Open 

        

Newsletter Editor 
Webmaster 
William Prince 

william.e.prince@gmail.com 
252-528-9462 

 

Chapter of the Year 
Coordinator 

Open 
 

Chapter Secretary 
Frances Averette 

fjahla2@frontier.com 
919-475-1848 

 

Chapter Mascots 
El Toro & Sophia Winger 
wingers@gwrra-nch2.org 

On the Backpage 
 

Bonnie and Roy at Wake Forest X
-Toberfest. 

Chapter Team 

This Is H2 
J.O. Lyons shows his spirit for 
breast cancer awareness month. 

tel:919-971-0345


December 1, 2017 Ë Page 3 

 

M 
erry Christmas and 
Happy New Year!! 
Wow ς ƛǘ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ 
seem possible that 

we are at the end of 2017 and the 
beginning of 2018, but we are!  
2017 has been a very good year 
for the Chapter and we want to 
take this opportunity to thank 
each and every member for their 
participation throughout the year.  
H2 is YOUR chapter and to be suc-
cessful we need your continued 
support. 
 
bƻǿΣ ƭŜǘΩǎ ǊŜƎǊŜǎǎΦ  ¢ƘŜ .ǳǊƭƛƴƎǘƻƴ 
¢ƻȅΩǎ ŦƻǊ ¢ƻǘǎ ŜǾŜƴǘ ǿŀǎ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ 
HUGE success and congratulations 
to them on a well planned and fun 
event.  The weather was a little 
cool for the ride up that morning, 
but the afternoon was absolutely 
delightful.  Frances made her 
maiden voyage on their new trike 
that morning and Ernest arrived 
by vehicle (glad to see him out 

and about after his knee surgery). 
 
bƻǿ ƛǘΩǎ ǘƛƳŜ ŦƻǊ aǳǊŘƻŎƘ ŀƴŘ 
the official start of the Christmas 
season.  Thanks to Hank and Fran-
ces for shopping for our 4 resi-
ŘŜƴǘǎΩ ƎƛŦǘǎ ŀƴŘ ŘŜƭƛǾŜǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƻ 
the Center.  Currently we have 16 
signed up to go to Murdoch so I 
hope everyone can make it.  This 
is always an event I look forward 
to and it brings such joy to the 
residents that get to attend ς it 
warms the heart and you leave 
feeling wonderful that we can 
help these individuals in some 
small way.   
 
Our Christmas Party will be held 
on December 9th at the Tobacco 
Road House in Durham (at the 
5ǳǊƘŀƳ .ǳƭƭΩǎ tŀǊƪύΦ  ¢Ƙŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ 
Terry for making this arrange-
ment!   If you wish to participate 
in the gift exchange, bring a 
wrapped $15 generic gift for each 

attendee.  
 
Planning has already started for 
our 2018 Swap Meet and we will 
be discussing this at the planning 
meeting on December 17th.  All 
members are invited to come and 
provide input into our planning ς 
Gorman Christian Academy at 
3:00 pm.  Surprise me and show 
up (smile).   
 
Until we meet again, ride safe and 
often and HAVE FUN!  

 

Chapter Directors 
Jerry and Dale Hyde 
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I  
t was my pleasure to 
present a Level III Rider 
Education patch to Wil-
lie Rainey and a Level II 

Rider Education patch to Mary 
Eakright during our November 
gathering.  I mentioned in our 
gathering that Keith Helmer was 
also very close to moving up to 
the Level III.  Keith had met all of 
the requirements to move up ex-
cept he only needed to attend a 
Motorist Awareness Seminar 
(MAS).  Although H2 schedules a 
MAS each year during our annual 
Swap Meet, I had contacted Roy 
Bryant, NC District Director, in Oc-
tober to see if any other chapters 
had scheduled a MAS.  After our 
gathering on Thursday evening, I 
received an email from Roy in 
which he said attendance at a 
MAS was no longer a requirement 
to advance to Levels III and IV.  I 
immediately forwarded a Level III 
application to Tony Prewitt, our 
NC District Educator and Keith will 

receive his Level III tab at our next 
meeting!  Congratulations, Keith! 
 
Most of you are aware of the 
changes that GWRRA is undergo-
ing.  Some of the more significant 
changes are the elimination of the 
Region Staff and changing the 
name and duties of the Chapter 
Educator to that of a Ride Coordi-
nator which incorporates rider 
ŜŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴΦ  ¢ƘŜȅ ǎŀȅΣ ά/ƘŀƴƎŜ ƛǎ 
ŘƛŦŦƛŎǳƭǘΦέ  .ǳǘ D²ww! ƛǎ ǘǊȅƛƴƎ ǘƻ 
move back to their roots when 
they were first formed.  In short, 
GWRRA members had rather ride 
more and do less paperwork.  In 
that regard, the monthly reporting 
of Motorist Awareness activities 
has also ceased to be a require-
ment.  Roy indicated that this and 
other changes will be discussed in 
more detail at the January 2018 
District Operations Meeting.  Stay 
tuned! 
 
Since the responsibilities of a 

Chapter Educator are changing to 
that of a Ride Coordinator, Terry 
and I are not quite clear on how 
we will be able to fulfill the ride 
coordinator duties since we are 
not always available to go on 
every ride due to commitments 
with our aging parents, our church 
ŀƴŘ ¢ŜǊǊȅΩǎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ  ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ǎǘƛƭƭ ōŜ 
happy to do the rider education of 
that position, but I would like to 
find out if any H2 member is inter-
ested in becoming the Ride Coor-
dinator with me taking care of any 
Rider Education duties.  I know of 
at least 3 people in H2 right now 
that would do a great job as a 
Chapter Ride Coordinator.  I bet 
you know who you are too!  
Please let me or Dale know if you 
are interested. 
 
Daylight Savings time is gone and 
ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ōŀŎƪ ǘƻ άǊŜƎǳƭŀǊέ ǘƛƳŜ Ǉƭǳǎ 
the days are getting shorter.  That 
means if we start out during the 
day, we stand a pretty good 
chance of riding at night.  I have 
often said that I do not mind rid-
ing in the cold, the wet or the 

(Continued on page 8) 

Rider Educators 
Sid & Terry Chambers 
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T 
he wait is over! 
The Wing World team 
was in Santa Barbara 
Tuesday, Oct. 24 for the 

unveiling of the 2018 Honda Gold 
Wing. Not since 2001 with the de-
but of the GL1800 have Wingers 
been able to own an all-new Gold 
Wing GL. Look for details in the 
January 2018 issue of Wing 
Worldmagazine and here online, 
with articles from our Technical 
Editor Stu Oltman and for-
mer Wing World Editor Nick 
Hoppner. You may have read 
about the 2018 Gold Wing online, 
but nowhere except here will you 
get the scoop from those who 
have sat in the saddle and worked 
on Wings for as many miles and 
years as we have.  

International 
Article from WingWorld.Com 

Oct. 2017 
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S 
olomon writes: "To 
every thing there is a 
season, and a time to 
every purpose under 

ǘƘŜ ƘŜŀǾŜƴϦΦ !ǎ ǿŜ ΨǿƛƴƎŜǊǎΩ Ŏƻƴπ
sider exactly when to dry dock our 
rides, many of us would prefer 
there be no winter at all - no 
change from those great warm 
days that invited a relaxing tour 
around town. Of course, if you live 
in Florida... what winter? (usually) 
Or if you happen to live where you 
can enjoy those mountain trails 
daily, and have the heated gear to 
allow it... what winter? 

There is the fact that many of us 
would prefer things to remain the 
same, maintain a level of stability. 
We enjoy the comfortable feeling 
of being in control of our environ-
ment, of knowing to some degree 
what today and next year hold for 
us. We like to plan our work and 
work our plan. If it's working don't 
fix it. Right? In a sense we're living 
in the past and enjoying it quite 
well. How many of us wouldn't 
want to go back to our favorite 
time as a youngster with very few 
cares and responsibilities with 
only our play to plan? 

But, in reality, there is a need for 
winter. I'm hoping winter will 
freeze our recent invadersτ 
those beetle sized stink bugs, who 
just LOVE our soybeans! Of course 
they'll be back next spring, but 
we'll enjoy the cold respite. 

Also, our deciduous trees need 
the winter to shed their heavy 
leaves, and get a winter's nap be-
fore the spring spurt of new 
growth. And without that shed-
ding, I wouldn't have the opportu-
nity to rake, mulch or blow those 
seasonal flakes from our lawn! 

 I've heard a lot of comments and 
complaints (and added my own) 
about the direction our country 
may be leaning, about the finan-
cial strain, and the uncertainty of 
tomorrow's $$$$$. We're all con-
cerned about the support of our 
GWRRA events, and on a more 
individual level, our own financial 
future and the ability to maintain 
our current lifestyle. The media is 
ŦƛƭƭŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ΨŜȄǇŜǊǘǎΩ ǇǊŜŘƛŎǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ 
complete fall of our monetary sys-
tem. Will it? Won't it? Who 
knows? Some others are also 
pointing to the fact that all finan-
cial systems eventually must reset 
in order to survive. 

Is Solomon's wisdom applicable 
here? Could it be time to experi-
ence winter in other parts of our 
lives? Should it be scary or de-
pressing? Or can we see the po-
tential problems facing the nation, 
our personal lives, and GWRRA as 
a necessary period of winter... a 
respite just before the spring 
spurt of new growth!!! 

Wishing that you'll have a won-
derful Christmas season with the 

special people in your life.  

Region 
Alan & Carolyn Little 

District Directors 
Retrospective article from No-

vember 2013 
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I  
n my office in Morrisville, 
NC, I work with 15 people. 
Our corporate office in 
Atlanta, however, has 

more than 700 staff. One of my 
perks working for a large corpora-
tion is the monthly leadership 
meetings which are usually led by 
our CEO. 

 We began the 2017 sessions dis-
cussing a book written in 2012 by 
Kerry Patterson, Joseph Grenny, 
Ron McMillan and Al Switzler. Cru-
cial Conversation presents a num-
ber of tools we can utilize when 
the stakes of our conversation are 
high and we want a good out-
come. 

So, what exactly is a Crucial Con-
versation? As we read, we dis-
cover it is a discussion between 
two or more people in which 
three factors are present: 

¶ Opinions will vary between 
the participants 

¶ The Stakes are high; 

¶ The emotions run strong dur-
ing the discussion. 

Sounds like conversations we 
have almost daily, right? These 
are the conversations we tend to 
shy away from and avoid when-
ever we can. Our fear may be we 
can only make things worse be-
cause we do not know what to say 
to get the outcome we desire. So, 
we have three options: avoid the 
conversation, have the conversa-

tion with a bad result, or have the 
conversation with a good result.  

To get a good outcome, the au-
ǘƘƻǊǎ ǎǳƎƎŜǎǘ ǿŜ ƴŜŜŘ ŀ άǇƻƻƭ ƻŦ 
ǎƘŀǊŜŘ ƳŜŀƴƛƴƎέ ǿƘŜǊŜ ŀƭƭ ǇŀǊǘƛŜǎ 
get involved and committed to a 
good outcome. Those in the con-
versation must realize that their 
opinions, feelings and ideas may 
interfere with the conversation 
and directly affect its outcome. 
They go on to suggest that we all 
ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻƻƭǎ ǘƻ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇ ǘƘŜ άǎƘŀǊŜŘ 
Ǉƻƻƭέ ōȅ ǘǊȅƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇ ǘƘŜ 
same opinions. 

This requires work on the part of 
everyone in the conversation. 
However, we can only work on 
ourselves. That is the first step. 
²Ŝ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ άǿƻǊƪ ƻƴ ƳŜέ ōȅ ƛƳπ
proving our approach to these 
conversations. We start with the 
heart. We need to lose our desire 
ǘƻ άǿƛƴέ ŀƴŘ ƎŜǘ ƻǳǊ ŘŜǎƛǊŜŘ ƻǳǘπ
come. We need to stay focused 
and ask ourselves some questions:  

¶ What do I want form the con-
versation? 

¶ What do I want for the other 
participants? 

¶ What do I want for the rela-
tionship? 

How would I talk, approach the 
conversation and behave if I really 
want these results? 

When you ask these questions, 
you clarify what results you really 

want from the conversation. 

The book goes on to offer a num-
ber of suggestions and tools how 
to accomplish these goals. This is 
just a glimpse of what is offered. It 
ƛǎ ŀ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ άŜŀǎȅέ ǊŜŀŘ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻπ
vides numerous examples from 
which we can learn. There are also 
video links that demonstrate 
many of the principles suggested. 

 If you are interested in learning 
more, give the book a chance. Let 
us know what you think.  

District 
Carol and Tom Scully 
NC District Trainers  
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dark, but no more than 2 of those 
conditions at the same time!  
When that sun goes down, it will 
also include a drop in the tempera-
ture.  During these beautiful fall 
days, always be prepared to ride at 
night and in cooler temperatures.  
Take a heavier jacket and warmer 
gloves with you when you leave 
during the day.  As the old saying 
ƎƻŜǎΣ άLǘ ƛǎ ōŜǘǘŜǊ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ƛǘ ŀƴŘ ƴƻǘ 
need it rather than to need it and 
ƴƻǘ ƘŀǾŜ ƛǘΗέ 
 
Of course during the daytime, we 
ǎǘƛƭƭ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ά{ŜŜ ŀƴŘ .Ŝ {ŜŜƴΦέ  
The simplest way to improve your 
visibility with on-coming traffic is 
to turn your high beam headlights 
on and leave them on during the 
day.  You can also run your corner-
ing or fog lights during the day too.  
Headlight modulators are another 
great way to improve your visibil-
ity.  In addition to being seen by 
oncoming vehicles, tapping your 
brake lights before stopping may 
also help you be seen by vehicles 
approaching from behind you.  Tail 
light modulators really help motor-
ists see you too.  Adding more 
lights is not accessorizing; they are 
safety equipment just like chrome!   
Wear bright colors during the day 
and wear retro-reflective gear at 
night.  Retro-reflective simply 
means light from a source will be 
directed back to that source. 
 
Merry Christmas and a Happy New 

Year to Everyone! 

MSF saysΥ  ά¢I9 ahw9 ¸h¦ Ybh²Σ 
¢I9 .9¢¢9w L¢ D9¢{Ηέ 
SID saysΥ  ά¢I9 ahw9 ¸h¦ tw!/π
TICE WHAT YOU KNOW, THE BET-
¢9w ¸h¦ D9¢Ηέ (Continued from page 4) 

 


